




























































TOWN OF SOUTHBOROUGH 

 
OFFICE OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

TOWN HOUSE ∙ 17 COMMON STREET ∙ SOUTHBOROUGH, MASSACHUSETTS 01772-1662 
(508) 485-0710 ∙ FAX (508) 480-0161 ∙ selectmenoffice@southboroughma.com 

May 18, 2016 

 

 

Ms. Stephanie Pollack 

MassDOT Secretary and CEO and MPO Chair 

Massachusetts Department of Transportation (MassDOT)  

10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150  

Boston, MA 02116-3968 

 

Dear Ms. Pollack: 

 

I am writing this letter on behalf of the Board of Selectmen, to express our support for inclusion of 

the Reconstruction of Main Street/Route 30 in Southborough in the FFYs 2014-17 TIP. 

 

At the April 11, 2016 Annual Town Meeting, a warrant article was included that would grant the 

Board of Selectmen the authority to negotiate temporary and permanent easements for the Main 

Street project.  Unfortunately, the article did not receive the two-thirds vote of support for passage, 

and was defeated. 

 

At the May 17, 2016 Board of Selectmen meeting, the Board unanimously reaffirmed their support 

for the project, and announced their intention to bring the easement article back to Town Meeting for 

reconsideration.  A special town meeting is being planned for September-October 2016.  We look 

forward to making our case to the MPO at their May 19, 2016 meeting for Southborough’s continued 

inclusion on the TIP. 

 

Thank you in advance for your consideration, and continued support of this project for 

Southborough. 

 

For the Board of Selectmen, I am 

 

 
John F. Rooney III, Chairman 

Board of Selectmen 

 

cc: Representative Carolyn Dykema 

Senator James Eldridge 





























From: Lourenço Dantas
To: Mohler, David (DOT); Pounds, Bryan (DOT)
Cc: Maureen Kelly; Matthew Archer
Subject: FW: Comments in Suport of Rehabilitation of Mount Auburn Street WATERTOWN (ID 60777)
Date: Wednesday, June 08, 2016 2:05:44 PM
Attachments: Mt. Auburn Street.pdf

FYI. I didn’t see your names in the email; just acknowledging receipt of this comment letter/info, which we’ll enter into our records.
 
Lourenço Dantas, AICP
Manager, MPO Certification Activities Group
CENTRAL TRANSPORTATION PLANNING STAFF
857.702.3702  | ldantas@ctps.org
www.ctps.org/bostonmpo
 
 

From: Santucci, Melissa [mailto:msantucci@braintreema.gov] 
Sent: Wednesday, June 08, 2016 1:56 PM
To: Lourenço Dantas
Cc: msideris@watertown-ma.gov; Shuman, Matthew; Magoon, Steven (smagoon@watertown-ma.gov)
Subject: Comments in Suport of Rehabilitation of Mount Auburn Street WATERTOWN (ID 60777)
 

Dear Chairman Mohler, Chair BOSTON MPO
 

I am writing to express strong support for the Rehabilitation of Mount Auburn Street (Route 16) in Watertown. 

This roadway project will provide a significant benefit to the Corridor that connects Watertown Square to

Cambridge. Watertown is an extremely vibrant community that in the last 5-10 years has experienced and

continues to experience a high volume of residential, office and commercial redevelopment.  As a 15 year

member and current Chair of the Zoning Board Appeals, I have been involved in a large number of

redevelopment projects on older industrial and commercial sites. Noting that our community has been very

fortunate in attracting young professionals, real estate investors and employers of all types, along with those

advantages comes the need to greatly improve our aging street and transportation systems network. While the

Town has been successful is securing off-site mitigation from private developers to mitigate the impacts of

individual projects along the corridor, there is still a lot of work that needs to be done.  This project will provide

the corridor with greatly improved safety for use by all transportation modes, as it is designed as complete street

in  Green Community. 
 

As outlined in the Project Funding Application Form (Please see attached for reference) the proposed

improvements more than adequately address the criteria for funding, which is evident based on the project

evaluation score of 71.  It is important to note that this project has the highest score out of all First-Tier

Highway Projects that it is competing with for funding.  The community as a whole is engaged in traffic issues

through-out the entire Town and are committed to education and improvements as they relate to this and other

corridors.  I have included a few links below to demonstrate the communities awareness and involvement as it

relates to transportation. 

http://www.watertownmanews.com/2016/06/06/forum-will-educate-public-about-transportation-traffic-

issues-in-town/
 

http://www.watertowndpw.org/Pages/Stormwater%20Mgmt%20MISC%20Info/Green%20Infrastructure%20Grants
 

https://www.massdot.state.ma.us/planning/Main/CurrentStudies/ArsenalStreetCorridorStudy.aspx
 

I would like to express my deep appreciation to the Boston MPO and all the work they do.  Both the Staff and

mailto:ldantas@ctps.org
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Project Funding Application Form


Close Print Version


02/01/2016
Pre-TIP


Proponent-Provided
Data last entered on: 
Tip status: 


607777


Watertown


Rehabilitation of Mount 
Auburn Street (Route 16)


Arterial and Intersection


6


ICC


Inner Core


$12,233,125


71


1.78


4.26


Exempt


Overview


1. I.D. Number:


2. Municipality(ies):


3. Project Name:


4. Project Category:


5. MassDOT Highway 
Division District:


6. MAPC Subregion:


7. MAPC Community 
Type:


8. Estimated Cost:


9. Evaluation Rating:


10. Description:
Projects involves the recontruction of Mount Auburn Street from the Cambridge City 
Line to the intersection with Summer Street, just east of Watertown Square, 
approximately 9,300 feet. The project involves revising the roadway geometry 
including roadway diet reduction of available number of lanes. Safety improvements, 
multi-modal accomodations including shared or exclusive bike lanes. Improvements to 
the exising traffic signal equipment and improved ADA amenities at intersections. 


11. Project Length (Miles):


12. Project Lane Miles:


Community Support


P1  Community Priority 1


Additional Status


13. MPO/CTPS Study:


14. Air Quality Status:


Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization


You are not logged in. You may view but not edit the information for this project.


User ID:


Password: Log in


Map data ©2016 GoogleReport a map error
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Pre-TIP


Completed: Year:  2016


Yes    Date: 4/7/2014
No, 25 % not submitted
No, 25% not approved
No, 75% not submitted
No, 75% not approved
No, 100% not submitted
No, 100% not approved
No, no P S E submitted


No, not required


No, not MassDOT responsibility
No, not municipal responsibility
No, not municipal approval


No, certification not recorded


324


30
51
28


Readiness


Readiness


15. TIP Status:


16. Functional Design Report (FDR) Status:


17. Design Status*:
PRC Approved
25% Submitted
25% Approved
75% Submitted
75% Approved
100% Submitted
100% Approved
PSE Submitted


*Please refer to the MassDOT Highway Division Design Guide  for more information on design status.


18. Right-of-Way Requirement: 


19. Right-of-Way Responsibility: 
Mass DOT Highway Division Responsibility?
Municipal Responsibility ?
Municipal Approval ?


20. Right-of-Way Certification:
Date Certification Expected:
Date Certification Received:
Certification Recorded:
Date Certification Expires:


21. Required Permits:


Safety


Safety


22. Top 200 rank:
23. EPDO/Injury value
24. Crash Rate/Crashes per Mile:
25. Bicycle-Involved Crashes (Total EPDO):
26. Pedestrian-Involved Crashes (Total EPDO):
27. Truck-Involved Crashes (Total EPDO):


P2  What is the primary safety need associated with this project, and how does it address that need?
A total of 110 crashes occurred within the study area from 2011 to 2013. Ten or more 
crashes each occurred at 3 signalized intersections along the corridor; approximately 
61 percent of these crashes were angle or rear end collisions, indicating conflicts 
between turning vehicles and through traffic or failure to yield. The Coolidge Square 
area, including Mount Auburn Street from the Dexter Avenue/Upland Road 
intersection to the Prentiss Street intersection, is identified by MassDOT as a High 
Pedestrian Crash Cluster, with 17 pedestrian crashes occurring between 2004 and 
2013 and an EPDO value of 69. Additionally, 2 pedestrian fatalities have occurred in 
the eastern portion of the project corridor in recent years – one at the School Lane 
intersection in June 2008, and one at the Adams Street intersection in August 2009. 
Both fatal crashes occurred during weekday mornings with clear weather and dry 
pavement. Before and after studies of “road diets” nationwide indicate that reducing 
the number of arterial travel lanes can reduce crashes by at least 6 and as much as 44 
percent. The proposed project would reduce the number of travel lanes from 4 to 2 
and would add exclusive turn lanes at key intersections, reducing the number of 
vehicle conflict points and removing turning vehicles from the path of through traffic, 
thereby reducing the risk of crashes. Shorter crossing distances, improved pedestrian 
signalization, and targeted improvements to signage and pavement markings will 
further reduce the risk of pedestrian crashes. 


System Preservation


Page 2 of 7TIP Project Funding Application Form


5/19/2016







209
2013
Pavement rating is: Fair 


6


AUTOMATIC, 80 SECOND CYCLE, 
PRE-TIMED PEDESTRIAN FLASHER; 
AUTOMATIC; AUTOMATIC; 
AUTOMATIC; AUROMATIC; 
AUTOMATIC


(No data available)
Yes, within hurricane surge zone 
Yes, within emergency support 
location (No data available)


System Preservation


28. Existing Pavement Condition 
Pavement Roughness (IRI):
IRI: 
Year: 


29. Equipment Condition


Number of Signals: 


Signal Descriptions: 


30. Natural Hazard Zones**
Project lies within a flood zone:
Project lies within a hurricane surge zone:
Project lies within 1/4 mile of an emergency support location:
Project lies within an area of liquefiable soils:


**Please refer to the  All-hazards Planning Application for more information on 


natural hazard zones.


P3  What are the infrastructure condition needs or issues of the project area?
Mount Auburn Street is an approximately 2 mile long urban principal arterial 
connecting Watertown Square on the west with the City of Cambridge on the east. 
Land use along the corridor is medium-density commercial and residential. The 
roadway travels through the Coolidge Square business district and past Watertown 
High School and Hosmer Elementary School. The roadway, which is under Town 
jurisdiction but carries State Route 16, was last reconstructed by MassHighway as an 
Urban Systems in the early 1980s with little regard to users other than through traffic. 
As a result, the roadway presently consists of a four-lane cross section with left turn 
bays provided at only one intersection, excessively long crosswalks, and no 
accommodations for bicycles or turnouts for the MBTA route 71 trackless trolley, 
which operates along the length of the corridor. Based on visual inspection performed 
in November 2015, the average PCI along Mount Auburn Street is 66 from Summer 
Street to School Street, 84 from School Street to Arlington Street, and 78 from 
Arlington Street to the Cambridge City Line. There are currently 9 traffic signals along 
the corridor, including 6 signalized intersections, 2 signalized pedestrian crossings (at 
Hosmer Elementary School and Sacred Heart Church), and a signalized fire station 
driveway. A pedestrian-actuated Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacon (RRFB) is 
provided at Tufts Health Plan. The signalized intersections are controlled by outdated 
equipment (Eagle NC100 and Eagle EPAC300 TS1 controllers) and are semi-actuated 
with loop detection on minor approaches only and no coordination. The fire station and 
pedestrian crossings are controlled by Eagle EF-20 electromechanical controllers. 
Pedestrian push buttons and heads do not conform to ADA and MUTCD standards, 
which is a great concern due to the use of the corridor by students from Perkins 
School for the Blind. Mount Auburn Street is an Urban Principal Arterial within the 
Boston MPO region, and is therefore a Congestion Management Process roadway 
network. 


P4  How does this project address the infrastructure condition needs or issues in the project area?
The proposed project will transform the corridor into a Complete Street. The pavement 
surface will be rehabilitated by pavement milling and overlay with limited areas of 
additional patching where necessary. The roadway will be reconfigured to provide one 
travel lane and one 5-foot-wide on-street bicycle lane in each direction, left turn bays 
at selected intersections, bus turnouts, curb extensions at selected locations to 
shorten crossing distances, and wider sidewalks with additional green spaces and 
green infrastructure. Traffic control signals along the corridor will be upgraded with 
new NEMA TS2 Type 1 controllers, video vehicle and bicycle detection, APS 
pushbuttons, countdown pedestrian heads, fiber optic communications, and capability 
to add Transit Signal Priority for the Route 71 trackless trolley. The existing signalized 
crosswalk at Hosmer Elementary School would be removed and replaced with a new 
fully actuated traffic signal at the intersection of Mount Auburn Street with Boylston 
Street, along a more direct pedestrian route from the neighborhood to the north. The 
existing signalized crosswalk at Sacred Heart Church would be converted to a 
pedestrian-actuated RRFB. 


P5  What is the primary security need associated with this project, and how does it address that need?
The corridor is the primary route between Watertown and Mount Auburn Hospital, and 
the East End Fire Station is located along the project corridor near the intersection of 
Mount Auburn Street with Dexter Avenue/Upland Road. As a major arterial through 
the Town of Watertown, Mount Auburn Street has the potential to be used as an 
evacuation route from Watertown and Cambridge, particularly from flooding and/or 
hurricane surge from the Charles River. The proposed project would improve efficiency 
along the corridor by providing a modern, coordinated traffic signal system with video 
vehicle detection for all approaches, optical emergency vehicle preemption, and the 
ability for remote control from the Watertown DPW Command Center. These 
improvements will reduce emergency response times and will help improve traffic flow 
in an evacuation situation. 
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Both sides
Both sides


None
On-road striped lanes


71


(No volume info available)
(No volume info available)
(No transit rider info available)
(No pedestrian info available)
(No bike volume info available)
(No pedestrian info available)
(No bike volume info available)


Capacity Management/
Mobility


Capacity Management/Mobility


31. Bicycles and Pedestrians
Pedestrian Provisions:
Existing Pedestrian:
Proposed Pedestrian:


Bicycle Provisions:
Existing Bicycle:
Proposed Bicycle:


32. Transit Vehicles Using Roadway:
MBTA Bus Routes: 
Other Transit: 


33. Usage: 
Average Daily Traffic Volumes: 
Average Daily Truck Volumes: 
Average Weekday Transit Rider Volumes: 
AM Peak Hour Pedestrian Volumes: 
AM Peak Hour Bicyclist Volumes: 
PM Peak Hour Pedestrian Volumes: 
PM Peak Hour Bicyclist Volumes: 


34. A.M./P.M. Travel Time Index***: Eastbound Westbound 
AM Peak Period: 
PM Peak Period: 


35. A.M./P.M. Speed Index***: Eastbound Westbound 
AM Peak Period: 0.77 0.77
PM Peak Period: 0.8 0.77


***Please refer to the CMP Arterial Performance Dashboard  for data on roadway congestion 


in the MPO region.


P6  What is the primary mobility need for this project, and how does it address that need?
The proposed project would improve travel time for all users of the corridor. Transit 
riders would benefit from increased efficiency on the MBTA route 71 trackless trolley 
due to improved traffic operations and the potential for transit signal priority. 
Pedestrians would benefit from wider sidewalks, shorter crossing distances, and 
improved pedestrian signal equipment, including APS pushbuttons and countdown 
timers. Hosmer Elementary School was the subject of a Safe Routes to School (SRTS) 
assessment by MassDOT in December 2015. The SRTS project will fund improvements 
along Boylston Street in the vicinity of the school. Additional recommendations in the 
SRTS study will be incorporated into the Mount Auburn Street project, including the 
relocation of the existing signalized crosswalk near the Oakley Road intersection to a 
new fully actuated traffic signal at the Boylston Street intersection 230 feet to the 
west, which the study noted is where most pedestrians already cross due to there 
being no direct connection to the school at the existing crosswalk location, and due to 
vehicles commonly running the red light at the existing crosswalk. Other 
recommendations in the SRTS report that will be incorporated include traffic calming 
measures along the Mount Auburn Street corridor (bumpouts and radar speed signs) 
and improved pedestrian accommodations at the Mount Auburn Street at School Street 
intersection, including shorter crossing distances and improved pedestrian signal 
phasing and signing to avoid conflicts with turning vehicles. Each of these 
improvements was noted to have a High safety or mobility benefit. Bicycle travel time 
and connectivity to the regional bicycle network would be improved by the addition of 
bicycle lanes to the corridor, as well as signage directing bicyclists to other on- and 
off-street bicycle routes, including the Watertown Community Path, which begins 
approximately 1,500 feet south of the Mount Auburn Street/Arlington Street 
intersection and again crosses Mt. Auburn Street corridor near Watertown Square. The 
Watertown Cambridge Greenway also includes an eastern extension into the City of 
Cambridge (currently in design by the Department of Conservation and Recreation) 
which will have direct access from Cottage Street 300 feet south of Mount Auburn 
Street. Vehicular operations presently suffer due to the roadway's current 
configuration. One or more approaches at nine intersections along the study corridor 
presently operate at level of service (LOS) F, indicating oversaturated conditions, long 
delays, and extensive vehicle queues. The existing 4 lane roadway configuration does 
not allow for exclusive turn lanes, resulting in turning vehicles blocking through traffic 
and basic lanes becoming de facto turn lanes. Only 2 of the 9 traffic signals along the 
corridor provide protected phases for turning movements, and most signalized 
intersections are semi-actuated, with loop detection only on minor approaches. Under 
the proposed project, the corridor would be restriped to provide one basic travel lane 
in each direction between Common Street and the Cambridge City Line, with exclusive 
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547


Yes, in Green Community


No, not in A C E C


No, not within 200 feet of waterway


turn lanes, bicycle lanes, and additional parking in key locations. Outdated traffic 
signals would be replaced with new NEMA TS2 Type 1 controllers with video detection 
for all vehicular movements and bicycles. Future traffic operations under the proposed 
project will improve at existing congested locations. Selected movements may operate 
at undesirable LOS E or F; however, these movements are either low volume or would 
operate with less delay than in the future without the proposed project. 


P7  What intelligent transportation systems (ITS) elements does this project include?
Video vehicle detection and optical emergency pre-emption will be provided at each 
signalized intersection. All proposed equipment will be compatible with transit signal 
priority for implementation by MBTA. Proposed traffic signals will be interconnected 
via fiber optic communication for coordination and communication to the DPW 
Command Center for remote monitoring, operation, and data collection. The Town 
plans to use traffic data collected to guide future development projects and 
improvements to the Town's transportation infrastructure. 


P8  How does the project improve access for pedestrians, bicyclists, and public transportation? 
       How does the project support MassDOT's mode shift goal of tripling the share of 
       walking, biking, and transit travel?


The Mount Auburn Street corridor presently provides 11 foot wide travel lanes, which 
is insufficient for safe bicycle accommodations. Under the proposed project, exclusive 
bicycle lanes would be added to the corridor, improving access and safety for cyclists 
along the route and furthering the Town’s 2002 goal of creating a Town-wide bicycle 
transportation network. An estimated 360 cyclists per day presently use the roadway. 
Although the impact of providing exclusive bicycle lanes has not yet been quantified, it 
is estimated that the volume of cyclists along the corridor would approximately 
double. Additionally, the proposed project would improve accessibility and quality of 
service for pedestrians by providing wider sidewalks, fully accessible pedestrian 
ramps, shorter pedestrian crossings, and new pedestrian signals complying with the 
latest MUTCD and AAB guidelines for accessibility. The proposed project will improve 
service quality at areas with high pedestrian demand, including Watertown High 
School, Hosmer Elementary School, Coolidge Square, and MBTA trackless trolley stops 
which serve up to 680 riders a day. This is consistent with several goals and 
implementation strategies contained in the 2015 Watertown Comprehensive Plan 
Transportation element and the 2015 Design Guidelines for development. This project 
is consistent with MassDOT's Healthy Transportation Policy Directive and Complete 
Streets Policy. In addition, the Town in conjunction with MassDOT has developed a 
draft Complete Streets policy, which is anticipated for adoption by the Town 
government in 2016. 


Clean Air/
Clean Communities


Clean Air/Clean Communities


36. CO2 Impact (annual tons reduced) 


37. Located in a Green Community 


38. Located in an area of critical environmental concern 


39. Located within 200 feet of a waterway 


P9  How does the project relate to community character?
The proposed project aims to reconfigure the Mount Auburn Street corridor to serve all 
modes of transportation and function as a “Town street,” integrating the street back 
into the community rather than the commuter-oriented arterial that exists today, 
designed primarily to convey through traffic with little regard for context. The 
redesigned roadway will be context sensitive to local commercial activity and 
pedestrian, bicycle, and transit uses. This includes improving pedestrian amenities in 
the Coolidge Square business district; providing a complete bicycle and pedestrian 
facility connecting residential neighborhoods along the corridor, including the historic 
Meeting House Hill neighborhood, with Watertown Square, Coolidge Square, and the 
City of Cambridge, as well as schools and neighborhood businesses; and adding 
enhanced lighting, green spaces, street trees, and street furniture to make the built 
environment more welcoming to pedestrians. 


P10  What are the environmental impacts of the project?
Reducing travel times along the corridor will reduce tailpipe emissions and improve air 
quality in the vicinity of the project. The addition of safe bicycle accommodations and 
improved travel times for the MBTA route 71 trackless trolley may result in the 
diversion of existing vehicular trips to these non-motorized modes of transportation, 
further reducing greenhouse gas emissions in the area. Existing outdated drainage 
infrastructure will be replaced and upgraded as part of this project. In addition, the 
reduction in pavement width will reduce surface runoff, and additional green space 
created by the realignment and narrowing of the Boylston Street intersection will be 
used as an opportunity to implement other green infrastructure measures. 
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Transportation
Equity


Transportation Equity


P11  Are there any other transportation equity issues being addressed by this project?
East of School Street (approximately the eastern half of the project corridor) is located 
in or within a quarter mile of a Minority Environmental Justice population. As 
previously noted, the proposed project will improve efficiency for the MBTA route 71 
trackless trolley, improve air quality, and will add safe bicycle accommodations 
pursuant to the Town’s Bicycle Master Plan and MassDOT Healthy Transportation 
Policy Directive. 


Economic
Vitality


Economic Vitality


P12  How is the project consistent with local land use policies? 
       How does the project advance local efforts to improve design and access?


The proposed project is intended to convert the Mount Auburn Street corridor from a 
through route for commuters to a bicycle- and pedestrian-friendly complete street 
serving the community. Reducing the roadway cross section from four vehicular travel 
lanes to two vehicular lanes, bicycle lanes, wider sidewalks, and shorter crosswalks 
would make the roadway better suited for the low density residential and commercial 
zones through which it passes. In addition, the commercial areas associated with 
Coolidge and Watertown Squares will also be impacted, with pedestrian safety around 
Coolidge Square being a persistent problem. The 2015 Comprehensive Plan also 
identifies these two Squares, and the Mt. Auburn Street corridor in between, as "Areas 
to Enhance", including several "retail centers" within the corridor. There are also 
established residential neighborhoods, schools, and churches along the corridor. 
Traffic calming is an important component to support all of these land use goals. 


P13  How does the zoning within 1/2 mile of this project support transit-oriented development and 
       preserve any new roadway capacity?


Zoning within a half-mile of the project corridor is a wide range of low to high density 
residential, commercial, and industrial uses. In addition, Zoning Relief petitions for 
several large development projects within a half-mile of the project corridor have been 
approved, which will add approximately 890 residential units, 100,000 square feet of 
retail space, and more than 300,000 square feet of office space. As indicated in the 
Town's 2015 Comprehensive Plan, development of this scale is anticipated to continue, 
particularly along the nearby Arsenal Street corridor where existing low density 
industrial and warehouse uses would be transformed into office, research, and retail 
space serving the regional market. Through its approval process, the Town has 
required each of these applicants to provide TDM measures including on-site car 
sharing services, bicycle parking, shuttle service to transit stations, and participation 
in a Transportation Management Association (TMA), which will include new public 
shuttle service. All of the development is also served by the MBTA in both the Mt. 
Auburn and Arsenal Street corridors. The TMA service, combined with the MBTA 
service, will directly benefit from this transportation corridor improvement. 
Additionally, the Town has reserved a portion of transportation mitigation funds from 
these developments to apply toward non-participating items in the Mount Auburn 
Street project. 


P14  How is the project consistent with state, regional and local economic development priorities?
The proposed project will transform the Mount Auburn Street corridor from its existing 
configuration as a four-lane arterial roadway designed to process through traffic into a 
bicycle- and pedestrian-friendly complete street serving the community, consistent 
with the goals of our 2015 Comprehensive Plan. Reducing the roadway cross section 
from four vehicular travel lanes to two vehicular lanes, bicycle lanes, wider sidewalks, 
and shorter crosswalks will improve connectivity between residential neighborhoods 
along the corridor and the local business districts at Watertown Square and Coolidge 
Square. The Coolidge Square business district would be further enhanced by 
streetscape improvements to be implemented as part of the project, identifying the 
area as a commercial destination. It is intended that these changes will encourage 
pass-by traffic to stop and patronize local small businesses, resulting in economic 
development and job creation in the community. Additionally, as previously noted, the 
improvements to the pedestrian and bicycle network, traffic operations, and efficiency 
of the Route 71 trackless trolley will help support future regionally-significant 
development in the Town of Watertown as identified in the Town's 2015 
Comprehensive Plan. 


Other
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Gerald Mee


Additional Community Comments
Including additional project phases or concurrent public works associated with this project.


 The transformation of Mount Auburn Street into a Complete Street has been a priority 
for the Town of Watertown since 2007, when it began a series of public workshops 
and conceptual designs for what was initially limited to the Coolidge Square business 
district, but was soon extended to its current project limits once the need was 
realized. The project is also a key element in establishing a Town-wide bicycle network 
as document in the Town's 2002 Bicycle Master Plan. Most recently, conceptual plans 
for the Mount Auburn Street road diet were presented to the community in May 2015, 
with MassDOT, MBTA, and National Grid in attendance. This project complements 
several other current projects and studies, including the Watertown-Cambridge 
Greenway (DCR), the rehabilitation of Common Street (Town of Watertown), the 
Hosmer Elementary School Safe Routes to School assessment (MassDOT), and the 
Town of Watertown Walk and Bikeability Assessments (WalkBoston/MassBike). As 
noted under the Mobility tab, the existing Watertown Community Path on the former 
Boston & Maine Watertown Branch begins on Arlington Street approximately 1,500 
feet south of its intersection with Mount Auburn Street in the heart of Coolidge Square. 
DCR is currently designing an eastward extension into Cambridge, which will be 
accessed from Cottage Street 300 feet from its intersection with Mount Auburn Street. 
The proposed project will improve bicycle and pedestrian connectivity with both of 
these access points, both through the overall improvements to the corridor, and with 
safety improvements at the intersections of Arlington Street at Grove Street and 
Mount Auburn Street at Cottage Street. The Hosmer Elementary School, located south 
of Mount Auburn Street west of School Street, was the subject of a Safe Routes to 
School (SRTS) assessment by MassDOT in December 2015. The SRTS project will fund 
improvements along Boylston Street in the vicinity of the school. Additional 
recommendations in the SRTS study will be incorporated into the Mount Auburn Street 
project as noted in the Mobility tab, including the relocation of the existing signalized 
crossing near Oakley Road to a fully actuated traffic signal at the Boylston Street 
intersection. The segment of Mount Auburn Street between Irving Street at Common 
Street was the subject of a Walkability and Bikeability assessment in January 2015. 
The Mount Auburn Street project will implement recommendations of these 
assessments, including ADA compliant wheelchair ramps at all intersections, replacing 
existing pedestrian signals with APS pushbuttons and countdown timers, evaluating 
crosswalk locations and completing crossings at the Mount Auburn Street at Parker 
Street intersection, and evaluating "NO TURN ON RED" signage to eliminate 
vehicle/pedestrian conflicts. The Mount Auburn Street project also ties into the Town's 
own project to reconstruct Common Street, scheduled for construction in 2016, which 
will will include improvement of pedestrian and bicycle accommodations as 
recommended in the assessment reports. To further illustrate the need for 
improvement along the Mount Auburn Street corridor and the Town's commitment to 
reaching these goals, the Town is currently working with MassDOT to provide short 
term improvements along the corridor, including restriping of the existing cross 
section with solid white edge lines to better channelize traffic, reconstruct wheelchair 
ramps at key locations, and restripe crosswalks across Mount Auburn Street. 


Cost per Unit


40. $ per ADT:
41. $ per Lane-Mile:


Staff Comments


TIP Contact:
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Voting Members exhibit a great deal of professionalism in their roles.  Thank you for the opportunity to provide

comments and I thank you in advance for your consideration.
 

Sincerely,

Mrs. Melissa M. SantucciRozzi
Lifelong Resident of Watertown

Chair - Watertown Zoning Board of Appeals

Principal Planner – Town of Braintree
 


